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Attendance  
This weekõs attendance figure is   

95% 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

We have rapidly come to the end of the autumn term. It only seems like a few minutes ago, the       

children were returning from their summer break in September and now we are here in December, 

having had a busy and exciting term of events. 

We began the week with our third advent assembly. This week we focused on the theme of óJoyô. 

During the assembly we thought about what óJoyô means to us and how at times, in our busy lives, 

we may become so concerned with other things that we forget to slow down and take note of          

everything around us; in particular, the small things that bring us joy, that are not necessarily              

material or expensive things. We left the assembly thinking about how we can ensure that we bring 

joy and happiness to others through our actions and words. 

On Monday and Tuesday, all of our pupils had the opportunity to visit one of the many spectacular 

German markets. These trips were an ideal opportunity for the children to not only experience the 

wonderful culture within these events but also to build lasting memories of their time in Germany for 

the future. I am really pleased to say that the teachers on the trips reported that our pupils were        

really well behaved and demonstrated our core school values well within the local communities that 

they visited.  

Our School Christmas Fayre was held on Wednesday afternoon. It was lovely to see so many of our 

families coming to join us for this event. Thank you to Mrs Malone and all of our pupils who both co-

ordinated the event and made special resources to sell. 

Today, after a festive sing-a-long, we held our final advent assembly which was led by myself and 

Padre King. During this time, we reflected on the theme of the final candle of Love and what that 

means to us at this time of year.  

Sadly, we are saying goodbye to several members of our staff this term. We are firstly saying         

goodbye to Mrs Robinson. Mrs Robinson has worked at John Buchan School for just over two years 

now and has not only taught in KS2 but has also been a central figure in leading our School Council 

and supporting the School Choir.  Mrs Robinson is leaving us to take up her new post in the UK. We 

wish her all the best for the future. We would like to thank Mrs Robinson for all her hard work and 

dedication  over the years.  
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Secondly, we also say goodbye to Mrs Watts, who has been at John Buchan School 

for 7 Years. Mrs Watts, has not only been known for her work leading the technology 

department in school  but also for some of the fabulous events that she has led in the 

school such as the John Buchan School Bake Off and the Staff Christmas Cooking 

Club. Mrs Watts is moving to France to open her own  restaurant and cookery school.  

Again, we wish her all the best for the future and thank her for her dedication to John 

Buchan School. 

We are also saying farewell to Mrs McLaren, who has taught in our science             

department within this term. As well as teaching in our science department, Mrs 

McLaren has been a form tutor for Year 6 as well as being the playwright of our   

spectacular pantomime this year. We would like to say a very big thank you to Mrs 

McLaren for all of her hard work and dedication to the school.  

Finally, we are also saying goodbye to Mr Duma, who has been a teaching assistant 

in John Buchan School for a year.  Mr Duma has provided fabulous support for the  

pupils within school, both within classes and around the school. We wish him the best 

of luck for the future and would like to thank him for his hard work and dedication.  

Finally, this just leaves me to wish you all a fabulous holiday and a Happy New Year. 

We look forward to welcoming all of our families back on 8th January; our first day 

back for pupils. 

Kim Fox 

Headteacher 



Values education at Advent  

At John Buchan School, we have a set of 6 Core Values that reflect our 

attitude towards the way we treat others. These core values are:  

Integrity, Empathy, Perseverance, Tolerance, Resilience and Respect.  

Values education is an approach that uses moral values to create a positive 

learning environment. Each new value is introduced in assembly and then      

visited in learning sessions across the week. The language of values is               

embedded in the day to day life in the school and pupils are encouraged to 

demonstrate these values through their behaviour choices.  

How can you help?  

Each week, we will publish the current value in the newsletter along with some 

quotes or reflection activities. Please discuss these  with your children and the 

meaning of the value and how the children can incorporate these into their eve-

ryday lives.  

Our current values are the Advent values of:   Joy and Love  



 

Year 8 went to Paderborn Christmas 

markets it was really fun - it was  

really magical. We walked round 

the Christmas markets and looked 

at the sweets, decorations and the 

delicious food. I was in a small 

group of four: me, Kiera, Elesi and 

Mr Duma. It was educational as well 

because we had to practise our  

German. 

From : Toby  



 

I loved the Christmas market because I enjoyed 

the crepes and all the things we could buy. I also 

bought a scarf for my mum and we also went 

around and had some currywurst. I also loved all 

of the awesome things people were selling and 

also when we took pictures and selfies with each 

other. Thank you teachers for a lovely trip, from 

Niumaia. 

On the 18th December John Buchan students in 

Year 8 went to the Paderborn Christmas markets 

for a school trip.  

I went in a group with Toby and Elesi and with 

our teacher Mr Duma. Iõve been to lots of        

different Christmas markets since Iõve been in 

Germany but this is one of the best ones Iõve 

been to yet.  

My favourite part was when we went into a little 

hut round the back where it was really warm and 

we could order various different drinks. We all 

got hot chocolates. It was really funny because 

everything was really silent and then all of a  

sudden Mr Duma whipped a box out of his bag 

and was like, òwho wants some shortbread!ó  

I really enjoyed being with my friends I have 

many fond memories from that day that I will  

remember for a long, long time.  

I would like to thank the teachers for organising 

this trip and to Mr Duma for making it really 

pleasant.  

Written by Keira -Jade  



 


